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Dear fellow Rotarians,   
 
The health and safety of our members are our top priorities. We are closely 
monitoring the outbreak of COVID-19 (coronavirus disease) and continuously 
assessing its potential impact on our operations, meetings, trainings, and other 
events.  
 
Due to the rapidly changing nature of this situation, I encourage you to use your 
discretion when it comes to club and district meetings and events, and Rotary 
programs and activities. Canceling or postponing meetings or Rotary-related travel 
might be appropriate. Even if events are held as scheduled, some people may choose 
not to take part. And, of course, if the World Health Organization and your national, 
regional, or local health authorities discourage or prohibit gathering or traveling 
because of the risk of spreading COVID-19, follow their recommendations. 
 
Check My Rotary for our latest information on COVID-19 and any updates to our 
travel guidance. 
 
I encourage you, as leaders in your community, to provide whatever assistance your 
community needs at this time. Contact your local health authorities to learn what 



your Rotary club can do to help prepare for and respond to the COVID-19 outbreak. 
 
Please accept my best wishes for the health and safety of your family and of all the 
members of the Rotary family in your area.   
 
Kindest regards,  
 
Mark Daniel Maloney 
2019-2020 President, Rotary International 
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